

**ROUND 1 INTERVIEW**  
**April 30, 2021**



**BRIAN CLAAR**

---

**Q. What was ultimately the deciding factor in not playing today?**

**BRIAN CLAAR:** The fairways are still very wet. The range wasn't usable. We were really thinking we had a shot at 4:00, but there's more rain to our west that's coming towards us. If it reaches us, by the time we started, it would be right on top of us again. And any rain at all, the golf course would be unplayable very quickly. We just felt it was the best thing, to just cut our losses and try tomorrow morning.

**Q. And how much total rainfall was there today?**

**BRIAN CLAAR:** Three inches.

**Q. And what's the plan for tomorrow and, I guess, the rest of the weekend as well?**

**BRIAN CLAAR:** We're starting at 7:30 tomorrow, two tees again. We're going to play as much golf as we can tomorrow. The forecast doesn't look great tomorrow morning. We're not going to repair, so we're going to play -- maybe give them 20 to 30 minutes to change shoes, grab a sandwich and go again. So if you started on 1 today, you'll start on 10 tomorrow, and vice versa. Same groupings. Hopefully, we can get a bunch of golf in tomorrow and finish on schedule on Sunday.